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Principal’s Report 

Life at PHPS has certainly been very busy since our last newsletter. Last week 

was a blur of visiting authors, Hooptime and dressing up. Although the weath-

er was not kind to us, it was still so fabulous to have our Bookweek parade—

showcasing the creative book-inspired costumes. Well done to all involved for 

putting together these creations.  

We had great feedback from our students about the Bookweek activities that 

followed the parade. We have had a long tradition of these activity days here 

at PHPS. It is always a great opportunity for our students to mix together prep 

to grade six and enjoy working together. Thanks to the teachers who worked 

in pairs to plan some great activities.  

SAFETY WEEK 

Victorian schools are required under the Child Safety and Wellbeing Act to 

ensure that they implement compulsory child safe standards to protect stu-

dents from harm. Panton Hill Primary School is committed to child safety.  Ar-

ticles will appear in the newsletter and on our website to promote our com-

mitment to the Child Safety Standards. 

The Child Safe Standards set out to create safe places for students to fully and 

actively participate in the life of the community, benefiting everyone. Panton 

Hill Primary School will ensure that the students in its care are protected to 

the best of its ability and in line with their duty of care and the compulsory 

child safe standards. 

As a community we want students to be safe, happy and empowered. We 

support and respect all students, as well as our staff and volunteers.  We are 

committed to the safety, participation and empowerment of all students.  

DIARY DATES 

Mon 5th—Fri 9th Septem-

ber 

Safety Week 

Tuesday 6th September 

Life Ed Program 

P-1 Swimming 

Wednesday 7th September 

Life Ed Program 

P-1 Swimming 

Thursday 8th September 

Division Athletics  

Lockdown drill 9:30am 

Friday 9th September 

P-1 Final swimming/fun day 

Monday 12th Sept.  

Pupil Free Day 

Wednesday 14th Sept. 

Kaboom Sports 

Thursday 15th September 

Camp meeting 6pm 

Friday 16th September 

Football dress up day 

Gold coin donation 

Last day of Term 3 

Assembly & early dismissal  
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There is zero tolerance of child abuse, and all allegations and safety concerns will be treated very seriously and 

consistently with our robust policies and procedures. We meet our legal and moral obligations to contact authori-

ties when we are worried about a child’s safety, which we follow rigorously. 

We are committed to the cultural safety of Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander students, the cultural safety of 

students from a culturally and/or linguistically diverse backgrounds, to providing a safe environment for vulnera-

ble students and students with a disability. 

This year Panton Hill Primary School will run ‘Safety Week’, in line with the 11 Child Safe Standards. Grades will 

be covering the following topics in an age appropriate manner during Wellbeing sessions.   

Child abuse awareness and prevention: 

• Identify when they feel safe and unsafe and when they are at risk 

• Identify safe and unsafe touching (using the anatomical names for their body parts) 

• Promote their personal safety (avoiding harm where possible) 

• Promote online safety  

• Seek help, using their identified safety networks 

• Medical evacuations and emergencies (including Anaphylaxis and Asthma) 

You can read more about child safe standards and policies at: 

HTTPS://WWW2.EDUCATION.VIC.GOV.AU/PAL/CHILD-SAFE-STANDARDS/POLICY 

EMERGENCY LOCKDOWN DRILL 

As part of safety week, we will be conducting our annual lockdown drill on Thursday the 8th 

of September at 9:30am. The teachers will discuss with their grades prior to the drill and 

prepare them. 

HOOPTIME 

Well done to our Grade 5/6 Hooptimers who played against other local schools last week. This is always a great 

event and opportunity to compete. Thankyou to Mr Hurst and Mrs Puls-Welsh  for organising our teams and to 

who helped out  with scoring and supervision on the day. Thankyou also to our fabulous parent helpers, Kirsten-

Renouf, Ben Strong, Kylie Brophy, Alison Tovey, Anita Stein and Poppy Berry who helped out with scoring, encour-

aging and supervising.  

We will enclose a report of the 5/6 Hooptime day in the next newsletter.  

The Grade 3/4 Hooptime teams are competing today— we will look forward to their 

report also in the next newsletter.  

FATHERS DAY/SPECIAL PERSON STALL 

Thankyou so much to our parent helpers:  Amy Davey,  Abbey Baines, Lara James, Beth-

any Anderson, Melissa Wharrie, Hayley James and Rebecca Beasley for organising, pur-

chasing, wrapping and selling our gifts at the stall on Friday and Monday. The students 

always love the chance to come along and go shopping  for something special. We hope 

that all the gifts contribute to a special day for all of our PHPS families.  

https://www2.education.vic.gov.au/pal/child-safe-standards/policy
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SCHOOL COUNCIL 

We had a very efficient School Council meeting on Monday where we discussed: 

• The approval of the new Child Safety Policies. These are currently on our website in Draft form. Now that 

they have been approved, they will be updated to the final policy documents. 

• An agreement with the DET building authority to replace our existing, decommissioned solar panels with a 

newer, larger system 

• Current responses for the Parent Opinion Survey—16% 

• Possibility for a working bee in Term Four, with a particular upgrade ‘project’ under the oak trees. 

• Approval of Bike Ed and a bike ride for the Grade 5/6’s in Term Four 

KABOOM SPORTS 

Our Grades P-3 students will be going along to Kaboom Sports on Wednesday the 14th of September. This is a fun 

event, hosted by Kangaroo Ground Primary School where the students have the opportunity to participate in a 

range of physical activities with students from our surrounding schools. Permission and payment will be up on Xuno 

today for this event.  

SCHOOL NURSE 

This is a reminder to our prep parents to please return the school nursing forms which were 

sent home earlier this term. This is a free service offered by DET where a nurse will attend here 

at school to offer an assessment of any concerns regarding health and wellbeing and give ad-

vice and information about your child’s health and referral to other services if necessary. Packs 

will be collected during the last week of this term.  

 

CURRICULUM DAY—PUPIL FREE DAY 

Our staff will be spending Monday the 12th of September planning for Term Four. This day will be a pupil free day. 

Their care will be available for full day care if you need it.  

 

CAMP MEETING 

We will be holding a meeting for parents of our Grade 3-6 campers on Thursday the 15th of September at 6pm via 

Webex. During this meeting we will discuss the arrangements for the camp and give parents an opportunity to ask 

any questions. An invitation will be sent out shortly.  
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ATHLETICS 

We had such a great day on Thursday at the District Athletics at Willinda Park. The weather was kind to us and all 

of the competitors had a great day mixing with each other from other schools and jumping, running, leaping, 

throwing. Well done to all of our PHPS athletes for competing and for encouraging each other so beautifully.  

Special congratulations go to the following students who have qualified to compete at the Division Athletics next 

Thursday at MeadowGlen Athletics Track.: 

• Izzy Griffith—Discus 

• Bella Ferguson McLellan—Shotput and Triple Jump 

• Chloe Lemire—High Jump 

• Esther Brown—Triple Jump 

• Aspen Bryant—Discus 

• Arlia Brennan—1500 Metres 

• Aussie Borthwick—1500 Metres 

• Edward Barrett—800 Metres & 1500 Metres 

• Tane Yalden—High Jump 

• Bailey Wilson—Discus 

• Seth Stein— Discus 

 

 

 

 

 
Congratulations to: 

Isobel Ryan, Parker Thompson, Liam Beasley,     

Esther Brown  and Xavier Hayes 

The Eltham Art Show, this year titled Art Heritage of the Nil-
lumbik Shire welcomes Artists who have a strong connection with 
Nillumbik to exhibit, be it residential, educational or institutional, 
e.g. Montsalvat, Dunmoochin, Baldessin Studio. Artists who have 
been a member of one of our many local artistic groups, or have 
exhibited at a major exhibition e.g. The Nillumbik Prize, or at one 
of the past or present local galleries e.g. Lighthouse Gallery, Wire-
grass Gallery, Gallery 7six5. 

 If you are an artist with this experience within the Nillumbik 
Shire, you qualify to enter the inaugural Eltham Art Show in 
2022 – Art Heritage of the Nillumbik Shire. 

https://elthamartshow.org.au/# 

APPLES ARE BACK 

On Monday we will have 10 bags of new season Gala apples deliv-

ered to the school.  The apples are wax free and delicious so get in 

quick.    

https://elthamartshow.org.au/
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On Wednesday the 31st of August, our Grade 

3/4s were visited by Nick from Drama Victoria. 

Nick taught our students all about improvisa-

tion and how to use our faces and bodies to 

show movements or actions. We learnt all 

about being able to trust each other during im-

provisation and how to follow on from each 

other with lines and actions.  

Well done to all of our Grade 3/4s 

for participating and having a go 

at every activity.  
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 KIDS HELPLINE- SOCIAL MEDIA  

On Wednesday 24th August, Grade 5 took part in an online Kids Helpline 

Session all about social media. It was really interesting to learn that so-

cial media can be both positive and negative. We learned about manag-

ing time online, how social media affects our moods and emotions, and 

about different types of social media. 
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The Grade 4's have been busy researching people that in-

spire them and creating biographies about these people. 

We considered key life events and used multiple sources to 

find out infor-

mation about our 

chosen people.  
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GRADE 3 
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Hello Everyone!   

Next week at OSHC we will be looking at the season of Winter and what it means to us on the hill.  

We will be making igloos with marshmallows, making crystal snowflakes, lots of Winter 

themed art and of course, drinking hot chocolates to keep ourselves warm or even some 

lovely  hot soup. 

Even though it is really cold outside, we will still be running our outdoor games.  

The following week, two of our older children have put in a request to “do” The Magic Far-

away Tree, by Enid Blyton. I suggested building a Magic Faraway Tree for the OSHC room 

and they became very excited at the prospect of building a Magic Faraway Tree.  This will 

be interesting~!   

Take Care and stay warm and safe! 

Kind Regards,   Ella  

Our weekly menu follows Nutrition Australia’s guidelines and is created with the children and par-

ents. All cultural needs are considered and any dietary requirements are to be discussed with program 

coordinator.  

Before school care meals include a selection of cereals, whole-

meal bread, fruit and milk. We offer special days such as pancakes 

and toasties. We also offer take away coffee or tea for all our par-

ents. 

(Phone): 1300 072 410 

Register and make bookings at: www.theircare.com.au 

(Email): info@theircare.com.au 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.theircare.com.au
mailto:info@theircare.com.au
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